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CITY COUNCIL AGENDA REPORT 

Meeting Date: June 6, 2024 

From: Karen Kinser, Deputy Director of Public Works 

Subject: 2023 Slurry Seal (Project No. 923F) 
 

Community Goal/Result - Safe Community 

Purpose - To provide preventative maintenance and repair to various streets in Brisbane 

Recommendation - Award the construction contract for the 2023 Slurry Seal to Graham Contractors, 
Inc. in the amount of $249,500, and authorize the mayor to sign the Agreement for the City. 

Background 

The city received three bids on May 22, 2024: 

Graham Contractors, Inc. 
Pavement Coatings Co. 
VSS International, Inc. 

$249,500.00 
$272,488.00 
$289,000.00 

 
Staff reviewed the apparent low bid and determined that the proposal was responsive, and the bidder 
was responsible.  Impacts to pedestrians, cyclists, and the motoring public will be minimal during 
construction, which is expected to occur in the summer. The contractor will be required to keep 
one lane of traffic open during construction at all times. As required by AB 413, the "daylighting" 
bill, parking striping will not be replaced at approaches to crosswalks within the project limits. 

 

Environmental Review 

The pavement project is categorically exempt from provisions of CEQA in that the proposals are 
replacement or reconstruction of existing uses on the same site as the existing facilities with no 
change in purpose or expansion of capacity (California Code of Regulations, Title 14, Division 6, 
Chapter 3, Article 19, §15302 “Class 2 – Replacement or Reconstruction”). 

Fiscal Impact 

2022-2023 RMRA Funds and Measure A Sales Tax and State Gas Tax revenues will fund this project. 

 

Karen Kinser, Deputy Director of Public Works 

Randy Breault, Director of Public Works/City Engineer  Clay Holstine, City Manager 
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